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ABSTRACT. The aim of this study was to examine the expression 
of macrophage migration-inhibitory factor (MIF) in duodenal ulcer 
epithelial cells and its relation to Helicobacter pylori (Hp) infection, 
and to discuss the pathogenic roles of MIF expression and Hp infection 
in duodenal ulcer. MIF protein and mRNA expression was examined in 
samples from patients with duodenal ulcer with and without Hp infection 
(N = 40 each, experimental group), and in normal duodenal bulb mucosal 
tissue (N = 40, control group) using immunohistochemistry and in situ 
hybridization. Patients without Hp infection received routine treatment, 
and treatment was provided to the patients positive for Hp to eradicate 
Hp infection. Hp and MIF expression levels before treatment and after 
the ulcer had been cured were compared. The positive rates of MIF 
protein and mRNA in patients with Hp infection before treatment were 
67.5 and 65%, respectively, and were 18.9 and 21.6% in the 37 patients 
from whom Hp was eliminated. These were statistically different both 
before and after treatment compared with controls (P < 0.05). In the 
patients without Hp infection, the positive rates of MIF protein and 
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mRNA expression before (45 and 47.5%, respectively) and after (32.5 
and 30%) treatment were not significantly different (P > 0.05). The 
results of this study suggested that MIF is related to the development 
of duodenal ulcer, and that the presence of Hp is closely related with 
the expression of MIF in the duodenal mucosa and the development of 
duodenal ulcer.
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